White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651

Email: Website:

office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



# Best News ...

Dear Parent / Guardian,

#### The Week Ahead

Weds 5th Sept. -

Assertive Mentoring Meetings; please ensure you have an

appointment with your child's new class teacher.

Thurs. 6th Sept -

SCHOOL OPEN - CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

8.50 am Start of the new academic year

9.15 am Start of new academic year for new Year 3

ALL YEAR 5's TO BRING P.E. KIT

#### **HOUSE CUP**



## The House Cup was awarded to Balmoral

For the academic year 2017 - 2018

The cup was presented to the House Captains during Celebration Assembly today.

#### THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 35 With attendance of 97.43%

For the academic year 2017 - 2018

As this will be the last newsletter of the term, the staff and I wish to express our gratitude for all the help and support given by so many of you to the school over the last academic year. As we reach the end of the school year we have to say farewell to Year 6 and wish them every success in the future; they have been a great year group throughout the school. I don't know where the time has gone — it only seems like yesterday that these children arrived at White Woman Lane! Doesn't it make you feel old? Every Year 6 pupil was given a Year 6 photograph to remember their time with us and with each other.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful school secretaries for all their hard work this year, Mrs Read, Mrs Collinson and Mrs Dickerson, without whom ... we simply do not know what we would do!

Also thanks to our brilliant cleaners who do such a wonderful job looking after our school with such pride. Thanks too, to Mr. Smith who helps in too numerous ways to mention!

My thanks to the kitchen staff who spend so much extra time providing healthy menus and tuck and the midday supervisors who work so hard to enable children to enjoy safe and constructive playtime. Many thanks to the Crossing Patrol who does such an important job.

Many adults give so freely of their time to enrich the experiences our children have and I am extremely grateful to all of you who help us with various things such as, hearing the children read, threading needles, assisting with cycle proficiency training and organising events to raise funds for the school.





Finally my thanks to all the staff of WWL for all their hard work, enthusiasm and commitment to the children and the school this year. Wishing you all a sunny, happy and restful, summer holiday!

#### **WELCOME!**

In September we will be welcoming Miss Coe who will be a new class teacher in Year 4

#### **GOODBYE TO.....**

Many of you may have heard by now that we are losing a White Woman Lane institution—Mrs Wiles is retiring. Throughout many years she has helped, guided and supported hundreds and hundreds of children and dozens and dozens of staff. Mrs Wiles is especially talented in anything to do with art. She encouraged the children to produce many fantastic pieces of art and produced a fair few herself as the prop and set maker in chief for the upper school performance. Consequently, we have renamed our school's Art Award as the Wiles Art Award to honour her incredible contribution. She will be deeply missed by all members of staff and children, and we hope we'll be able to tempt her back to visit. We wish her a long and happy retirement and hope she enjoys her gardening!

Mr Siddy, who has been teaching in Year 4, is leaving us at the end of this term. He has been a valued member of staff and will be an excellent addition to the teaching team at Horsford Primary. Thank you and all the very best for the future!

Also, we are saying goodbye to Miss Jackson for a different, but equally happy, reason—maternity leave. Miss Jackson has made a superb contribution to the school over the last 3 years and has had a fantastic impact on the children she has taught. We would like to thank her for her hard work, empathy and for always putting the children first. We wish her good luck (and hopefully enough sleep) on her next adventure.

# CELEBRATION

#### **ATTENDANCE**

Certificates were awarded to those children who have achieved 100% attendance in the summer term 2018 and the following children were awarded certificates and an Attendance Badge for achieving 100% attendance for the whole school year – September 2016 – July 2017



Natasha Bennett Archie Heyes Kian Head Alex Ormenisan Raul Togoe Lyla Frostick Georgia Cozens-Chipperfield James New Harry Parker Tyler Cook Daniel Gaskin Sam Yau Charlie Roberts Ruby Harris Thomas Sartain Brianne Turley Maisie Rayner

Hayden Locke Rosie Clarke-Banham Livia Groombridge James Clayton Olivia Hamilton-Cole Jamie Plane Jamie Goreham Evie Lansdowne William Clayton **Daisy Gilbert** Sherryl Sonkoue Katy Youngman Tyler Rudd Phoebe Mears Lauren Minns Abigail Knights Emma-Jayne Savage Max Southern Ronny Sonkoue

Very special awards were presented to **Brianne Turely and Phoebe Mears**, who have not missed a single session at school for the whole four years of attendance – 100% for four years! Wow!

Fantastic Brianne and Phoebe - well done!

#### **HEADTEACHER AWARD**



These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly this morning.

The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons – for example, for consistently achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good progress, for an improved attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high standard of behaviour and for care and consideration of others.

The Class Teachers and Teaching Assistants nominated the following pupils:

Lily Stafford Jackson Darby Jessica Sartain Reuben Brown Harry Wilkinson Mya-Rose Moss Teo Oulare Reggie Stalker Lyla Frostick Zofia Leigh Millie Turner Monique Oulare Annabel Symonds **Brooke Carr** Leo Jones Romy Darby Kyrrah Martin George Gladden Dylan Hall **Emilee Birch** Javden Lee Gracie Britcher Charlotte Beaumont Joshua Wickes Lillie Grice Dylan Carey Matthew Clarke Maisie Ravner Nathan Goreham Emma-Jayne Savage

#### **SCHOOL COUNCIL**



In recognition of the contribution they have made to the School Council and School Improvement, awards were presented to the executive committee;

Matthew Clarke and Maisie Rayner

#### WWLS Korfball Team of the Year 2018

This award goes to the year group which has shown the most commitment to training throughout the year, the most enthusiasm for the sport and the most improvement in their skills. For this year group, both teams have competed well at each tournament this year, with the 1<sup>st</sup> team victorious on each occasion. They are now facing players whose defending skills have improved and the players are really listening how to improve their attacking skills to set up more scoring chances. The first team's consistent scoring in the Summer tournament showed this in their goal tally of 26 goals – wow! Keep it up next year. Congratulations to ...

#### Year 4.

#### Korfball Girl and Boy Players of the Year 2018

These awards this year go to two players who showed dedication to training every single week of the year, turning up to train in all weathers, and often arriving early, offering to help. They never complained when substituted, their skills improved throughout the year and they became valued team members of the year 6 team.

Well done and thank you ...

Madi Marshall-Nichols and Connor Emery.

#### **FOOTBALL AWARD**

For outstanding contribution to:

**Ronny Sonkoue** 

#### **RUGBY AWARD**

For outstanding contribution to:

**Jack Oakley** 

#### **SWIMMING AWARD**

For outstanding contribution to:

Amara Addison

#### THE FEEK CUP



For outstanding progress in Physical Education this prize was awarded to;

#### **Connor Emery**

#### **SPORTS COLOURS**

For outstanding participation in sport throughout their 4 years at WWL Sports Colours were awarded to:

Phoebe Howard	
Jack Oakley	
Hadley Pegg	

Abigail Knights Ronny Sonkoue Connor Emery

Amara Addison Owen Gibbs Connor Howard

#### **MUSIC AWARD**

In recognition of the contribution made to music, a prize was awarded to: **Brianne Turley** 



#### **PERFORMING ARTS AWARD**

In recognition of the contribution made to the Performing Arts, the prize was awarded to: *Emil Oulare Ruby Watkins* 



#### **CHILDREN'S UNIVERSITY AWARD**

was awarded to: Jessica Butler

#### **WILES ART AWARD**

**Sam Britton** was presented with a certificate and the art prize for producing good quality art work during all lessons.





#### **HISTORY AWARD**

#### **Charlie Roberts**

Was awarded the History Award in recognition of his interest in and enthusiasm for history. He received books about the history of Old Catton from the Old Catton Society.





#### **UNSUNG HERO AWARD**



In recognition of those who do everything you need doing without being asked, always there when you need them, expect no praise – your ultimate right hand person:

**Max Southern** 

**Nathan Goreham** 

**Dylan Carey** 

#### **CARING PUPILS**

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of the kindness, care and compassion regularly shown to fellow pupils;



Danny Cresswell

Joshua Hill

Ruby Harris

#### **ACADEMIC AWARDS**

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of their outstanding academic performances in the end of Year 6 National Tests:

Jake Gotts

Isabel Fare

Thomas Sartain

Phoebe Mears

#### **SHINE AWARD**

In recognition of their determination, for always trying to do their best and for 'shining' throughout their time at WWL the 'Shine Award' was presented to:

**Matthew Clarke** 

**Ruby Watkins** 

#### **THE STAFF AWARD**



This is awarded to Year 6 pupils who are considered by all the staff of the school to have made a consistent and significant contribution to the life of the school throughout their four years of attendance. This year the certificate and prizes were awarded to:

Liam Plane

Jack Oakley

Madison Marshall-Nichols

Isabel Fare

#### **SCIENCE AWARD**

In recognition of his interest, enthusiasm and achievement in Science:

Jordan Wright

## Congratulations to you all.

#### YEAR 6 PICNIC

Year 6 enjoyed a picnic at lunchtime today. The picnic was supplied and prepared by the Friends of White Woman Lane and some of our staff and we are extremely grateful to them.

#### <u>UPPER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE</u>

The collections held at the performances raised £291.83 for the School Fund.

Thank you for your support!

#### LIBRARY REQUEST

If you should find any books at home during the summer break, please return them to school as soon as possible. No questions asked – we promise!

#### YEAR 6 END OF KS2 TEST RESULTS

The results are back and pupil's individual achievements have been reported to parents.

In the SATs tests this year children received a scaled score between 80 and 120.

Any child getting 100 or more achieved the expected standard. Those below did not.

At the moment there is no official 'greater depth' level but I have included figures based on where we think it might be.

	% Children reaching	% Achieving score of 110+ (High
	Expected Standard	achievers)
Maths	80%	20%
Reading	68%	14%
GPS	88%	30%
Writing (T.A)	90%	18%
COMBINED READING, WRITNG AND MATHS	65%	

The children have done really well and exceeded their targets and expectation. These fantastic results are testament to the hard work of our pupils and commitment of all our staff and of course the positive partnership with have with parents.

#### LOST PROPERTY

We have quite a lot of lost property (clothing, lunch boxes, water bottles etc.) in the box located in the Art Gallery as well as more valuable items, located in the school office, such as glasses, earing, other jewellery, keys, purses/wallets etc.

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT UNCLAIMED ITEMS WILL BE DISPOSED OF AFTER THE LAST
DAY OF TERM

## chidren's UNIVERSITY

#### **Children's University**

Congratulations to the 96 children who attended a Norfolk Children's University graduation at White Woman Lane yesterday and shared their learning experiences with family, friends and staff. Among the graduates were 16 postgraduates, which are the most postgrads Norfolk CU has ever had in one ceremony and is even more amazing as they were all from the same school.

Please keep collecting credits over the holidays when out and about as there are fantastic learning destinations throughout Norfolk and further afield too. Remember hours can be earned by taking part in the Norfolk Library Service's Summer Reading Challenge and that a CU passport will gain the holder free entry into all 10 Norfolk Museum Services properties, including Norwich Castle and Gressenhall.











#### **Dragons Korfball Club**

## www.norfolkdragonskc.co.uk

Years 3-6 = 5.30 pm - 6.30 pm

Years 7 and 8 = 6.30 pm - 7.30 pm

Dragons Korfball Club runs korfball training at The Open Academy, Heartsease for players in Years 3 and above. After the Summer break, training will be from Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> September 2018 until Wed 5<sup>th</sup> December 2018 (NOTE: there will be no training on Wed 24<sup>th</sup> October).

Dragons committee members have decided that to ease administration an up-front payment of £30 can be made at the first session for the 12 sessions

For those wishing to make payments by cheque, please make cheques payable to 'Dragons K.C.' Alternatively, a weekly fee of £3 will be charged to cover costs of equipment and hall hire. The first two sessions are free to new members.

We look forward to seeing you. Charlie Williams. (07901 595811)

Juniors' Coaches – Liz Williams, Liz Clark, Gina Baker, Charlie Williams Seniors' Coaches – Mike Fereday, Charlie Williams, Michael May, Dragons K.C. Child Protection Officer – Tracey Minns <a href="www.norfolkdragonskc.co.uk">www.norfolkdragonskc.co.uk</a> Norfolk Korfball Association C.P.O. – Nicola Crow <a href="mailto:cpo@norfolkkorfball.co.uk">cpo@norfolkkorfball.co.uk</a>

# Rainbow Bubble Snakes

A New and colorful way to blow bubbles ~ Rainbow Bubble Snakes - Outdoor Activity!

All you need is an empty water bottle from your recycling, duct tape, a old sock, dish soap and some food colouring.

Start by cutting the bottom of the water bottle off.

Next slide the sock over the bottom of the bottle. Use duct tape to secure your sock, but you could use a rubber band as well.

Pour some dish soap into a shallow container with a little bit of water and gently mix. Dip the sock covered bubble blower into the solution and gently blow. You can add food colouring to make a multicoloured bubble snake!

http://www.housingaforest.com/rainbow-bubblesnakes/

Parental supervision required

# The Exploding Lunch Bag

## Here's what you'll need:

- · Zip sandwich bag zip-lock freezer bags work the best
- · Baking soda
- · Warm water
- Vinegar
- · Measuring cup
- · Tissue

## **Steps:**

- 1. Go outside or to the kitchen sink.
- 2. Put 1/4 cup warm water into the sandwich bag.
- 3. Add ½ cup of vinegar to the water in the sandwich bag.
- 4. Put 3 teaspoons of baking soda in the tissue then fold it up.
- 5. Work fast now-zip the sandwich bag close but leave a corner open, enough to fit the tissue full of baking soda in.
- 6. Slip the tissue in and step back
- 7. Watch the bag slowly expand then explode!

This cool experiment is fueled by the simple chemical reaction between the vinegar and the baking soda. It releases CO2, and once the bag no longer holds that capacity for the CO2, the bag then explodes.

Parental supervision required

# Make a Anemometer

An anemometer is a tool made to measure the speed of wind. With a few simple materials, making an anemometer is an easy arts and erafts project that students can do to help them learn various scientific methods and subjects such as experimentation, recording data, windy velocity, and physics.

Supplies & Tools

4 plastic curs

2 straws

Anail

Hole bunch

Staple

## Follow the steps on Wikillow

https://www.wikihow.com/Wake-an-Anemonister





# summer challenges

Write about a summer holiday adventure you have had. 1 Credit





Make a collage of pictures and drawings of things you did over the summer holidays.

1 Credit

Read a book over the summer and write a review about it.

1 Credit





Arrange a picnic for the family, plan what you will take (food, something to sit on, games) help make the food, decide where to go and tell us all about your day.

1 credit





Dig out a map or globe and find a country you know nothing about. Find out everything you can about this country; the capital city, what language they speak, the preferred cuisine, any traditions specific to the country. Either write about it or for an extra credit, create a presentation about it and present this

to your friends and family.

Up to 2 credits





Have you thought about what you might like to do
when you grow up and leave school?
Do you want to be a science teacher?
Do you want to be a geologist?
Do you want to work with animals?
Think about what you might like to do and plan your
day around this career.
How would you dress?
What would your day involve?

1 credit

Also are there any CU learning destinations you could visit to learn more about this job? Perhaps you might like to visit them over the holidays.





## **Around the Sprowston area**

#### **SPORT ZONE**

Golf, Sprowston Manor, 30<sup>th</sup> and 31<sup>st</sup> July or 7<sup>th</sup> August 10am-3pm, 8-16 years, £25 day or £40 for the 2 days

**Badminton and archery**, Sprowston Community Academy, 9<sup>th</sup> August 10am-3pm, 8-16 years, £16.50

**Multi-sports**, Sprowston Community Academy, 16<sup>th</sup> August or 31<sup>st</sup> August 10am-3pm, 5-10 years, £16.50

**Football**, Sprowston Sports and Social Club, 22<sup>nd</sup> August 10am-3pm, 8-16 years, £13.80 ART ZONE

**Giant cityscapes,** Falcon Junior School, 20<sup>th</sup> August 10am-3pm, 5-9 years, £17.50 **T-shirt design and floristry**, Hayman Lodge Catton Park, 31<sup>st</sup> August 10am-3pm, 8-16 years, £22

#### **COOKERY**

Italian feast, Sprowston Community Academy, 9<sup>th</sup> August 10am-3pm, 5-8 years, £22 Junior barbeque, Sprowston Community Academy, 21<sup>st</sup> August 10am-3pm, 5-8 years, £22 FUN ZONE

**Sprowston Sports and Social Club** (Bag design workshop), Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> August 9.30am-3.30pm, 5-12 years, £13.80

**Spixworth Village Hall** (Soda bread workshop), Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> August 9.30am-3.30pm, 5-12 years, £13.80

**Spixworth Village Hall** (Visit from Norfolk Police workshop), Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> September 9.30am-3.30pm, 5-12 years, £13.80

For children living of attending school in the Broadland District Council area

To register and book call the booking line 01603 430525



To keep up-to-date with Tots2Teens - like us at www.facebook.com/bdctots2teens

# THOROUGHBREDS NETBALL CLUB



# PRESENTS PURPLE THURSDAYS

A GREAT OPPORTUNITY TO BE COACHED BY OUR 1  $^{\rm ST}$  TEAM COACH, FORMER ENGLAND PLAYER & MAVERICKS U21 COACH HELENE BUCKINGHAM .

#### AGES 8-14 WELCOME SIGN UP NOW!

2/8	10AM-2PM	
9/8	<b>10AM-2PM</b>	
16/8	10AM-2PM	••••
17/8	10AM-2PM	
23/8	10AM-2PM	

(PLEASE TICK SESSIONS YOU WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND)

#### VENUE:

OLD CATTON RECREATION GROUND, CHURCH STREET, OLD CATTON, NR6 7DS COST: £10 PER SESSION

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM VIA EMAIL HELENELHALL@SKY.COM TO BOOK YOUR PLACE.

PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED IN ADVANCE VIA CASH OR CHEQUE MADE PAYABLE TO THOROUGHBREDS NETBALL CLUB OR DIRECT INTO THE THOROUGHBREDS ACCOUNT. PLEASE SEND CHEQUES TO HELENE BUCKINGHAM, HILL FRUIT FARM, TRUNCH ROAD, SWAFIELD, NORTH WALSHAM, NR28 0PG ANY FURTHER QUESTIONS PLEASE CONTACT HELENE BUCKINGHAM VIA EMAIL STATED ABOVE OR MOBILE 07983534364.